historical accounts and always finding a way to keep the content interesting. Among those who knew him best, Mr. Mobley's kindness and patience were two qualities that stood out most, and he used these strengths to educate children and introduce them to the value of knowledge—including his own 33 nieces and nephews.

I commend William H. Mobley for his commitment to knowledge through education, his constant support of those around him, and his invaluable service to the people of Georgia.

COMMEMORATING THE 100TH ANNI-VERSARY OF TAIWAN'S NA-TIONAL DAY

## HON. DON YOUNG

OF ALASKA

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES Wednesday, September 29, 2010

Mr. YOUNG of Alaska. Madam Speaker, I would like to extend my congratulations to the people of the Republic of China (Taiwan) as they mark their National Day this October 10. Taiwan is our important ally in the Asia Pacific region and a key trading partner with Alaska. Due to the hard work of Taiwan's president, Dr. Ma Ying-jeou, the relationship between the U.S. and Taiwan remains strong. I hope that these relations will continue to flourish as trade, educational and cultural exchanges, security cooperation, and Taiwan's participation in international organizations increases.

I would also like to recognize President Ma, who, in the last two years, has significantly improved the relations between Taiwan and Mainland China. There has been a considerable reduction of tension across the Taiwan Strait and there have been productive talks between the two sides on a number of important issues, including the signing of the Economic Cooperation Framework Agreement on June 29 this year.

In celebrating Taiwan's National Day, I hope that Taiwan will continue to have a strong relationship with United States, China and the rest of the global economy.

# RECOGNITION OF KEITH GOLDHARDT

## HON. MARY JO KILROY

OF OHIO

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES Wednesday,  $September\ 29$ , 2010

Ms. KILROY. Madam Speaker, I rise today to honor Keith Goldhardt for his unwavering commitment to his family, country and neighborhood. Mr. Goldhardt passed away on September 22, 2010, but left a lasting legacy for the many people whose lives he touched. Mr. Goldhardt's lifelong dedication to serving others is evidenced by his participation in numerous community organizations, his tenure in the U.S. Coast Guard, and his loving family. Mr. Goldhardt was a stellar example of what every American should strive to be, an active and enthusiastic member of the community.

Mr. Goldhardt spent his entire life in Ohio. He was born in Columbus and graduated from Pleasant View High School and Southern Ohio College. Growing up in a tight knit community instilled in Mr. Goldhardt the values of self-

sacrifice and generosity, values which manifested themselves at an early age when Mr. Goldhardt joined the United States Coast Guard. Mr. Goldhardt spent six years patrolling America's water and ensuring the safety and security of our citizens.

Mr. Goldhardt's time in the Coast Guard signaled the beginning of his life-long commitment to public service. Mr. Goldhardt was a member of various organizations, including the Masonic Lodge, the Columbus Garden Railway Society, Men's Auxiliary V.F.W., the American Legion, the Franklin County Board of Zoning Appeals, and the Ohio Township Association in addition to putting in 22 years as a faithful employee at National City Bank and James Lang LaSalle. Mr. Goldhardt also served four terms as a Pleasant Hill township trustee during which he more than doubled the township's Fire Department and fought hard to protect Darbydale citizens from the environmental and health threats posed by untreated raw sewage in the area.

Mr. Goldhardt's stellar reputation also bespeaks of putting himself before others and untiring community activism. Mr. Goldhardt truly cared about the town he grew up in and the people he had known all of his life. He regularly volunteered at the Georgesville Fish Fry and Harrisburg Homecoming. His passion for Ohio State Football was legendary, as was his "Buckeye Porch," where he would sit to watch the games every Saturday in the fall. Anyone in Pleasant View knew they could call Mr. Goldhardt at any time of day or night and he would be ready and willing to solve the caller's problem.

Most importantly, Mr. Goldhardt was a devoted family man. He left behind a loving wife, Patty, two sons, Scott and Martin, and a daughter, Mendy, as well as three grand-children, Samantha, Scott and Nathan. I am proud to join his family members in remembering and honoring Mr. Goldhardt, who was an inspiration and a beloved family member.

#### HONORING JAMES ANULEWICZ

#### HON. THADDEUS G. McCOTTER

OF MICHIGAN

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES Wednesday, September 29, 2010

Mr. McCOTTER. Madam Speaker, today I rise to honor and acknowledge Director of Public Services James Anulewicz upon his retirement after having served the Charter Township of Plymouth since 1984.

While working toward a Bachelor of Science degree at Michigan State University, James Anulewicz spent the summers of 1965 and 1966 working as a student intern at Caro State Hospital where his reports, plans and recommendations led to numerous changes, alterations and new construction on the hospital grounds. Jim graduated from Michigan State in 1967 and entered the graduate program in Landscape Architecture at the University of Michigan. During the summers of 1967 and 1968, he also became a student intern with the Huron Clinton Metropolitan Authority where he was solely responsible for the analvsis of the Clinton River basin to determine its acceptability for a regional park.

Prior to the completion of his program at the University of Michigan, James Anulewicz was drafted into the United States Army. During his

nearly 3 years of service Jim completed Officer's Candidate School and tours of duty at Fort Benning, Georgia and in DaNang, South Vietnam where he received the Bronze Star. Returning to civilian life, Jim again pursued his Master's Degree at the University of Michigan successfully completing those requirements to graduate in 1972.

Throughout the 1970s James Anulewicz was employed by Norman L. Dietrich Associates where his primary work involved the planning tasks for both the Township of Plymouth and the City of Flat Rock. In 1978, Jim was given full managerial responsibility for Norman L. Dietrich Associates.

James Anulewicz began a long tenure with the Charter Township of Plymouth in 1984 when he was hired as the Planning Director. He also established his own consulting firm, James D. Anulewicz Associates. Jim proved to be invaluable, working closely with the Township Supervisor related not only to planning but in other areas as well. Mr. Anulewicz served as a planning consultant for the City of Flat Rock and remains as a planning consultant to Frenchtown Township near Monroe.

In 1989, James Anulewicz became the Director of Public Services for Plymouth Township overseeing the Departments of Public Works, Parks, Planning, and Engineering as well as Solid Waste and Recycling. Jim was named Community Administrator of the Year by the Michigan Society of Planning Officials in 1994.

James Anulewicz is a member of the American Planning Association, the American Society of Landscape Architects and the Michigan Chapter of Landscape Architects. He has served as the 1st Vice President of the Fall Festival Committee and is a Past President of the Kiwanis Club of Colonial Plymouth.

Madam Speaker, since 1984 James Anulewicz has faithfully served the citizens of Plymouth Township. As he enters the next phase of his life, he leaves behind a legacy of dedication, integrity, and excellence. Today, I ask my colleagues to join me in congratulating Plymouth Township Director of Public Services James Anulewicz upon his retirement and recognizing his years of loyal service to our community and country.

# MAKE IT IN AMERICA AGENDA

# HON. NICK J. RAHALL II

OF WEST VIRGINIA

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES

Wednesday, September 29, 2010

Mr. RAHALL. Madam Speaker, the spark that long ignited our national economic engine has been the imagination, hard work and determination of Americans and American manufacturing. They are the creators of our Nation's economic strength, leadership and freedom.

American Manufacturing has long been the pride of our Nation, the foundation of our economic infrastructure and the core of our military might. It has been the driving force supporting generations of Americans in pursuit of the American dream to build a better life for ourselves, our children and our grandchildren.

Today, U.S. manufacturing directly employs 14 million Americans and creates 8 million more jobs in other sectors. And, American manufacturing workers are the most productive workers in the world—twice as productive

as workers in the next 10 leading manufacturing economies—contributing nearly 12 percent to our gross domestic product.

When we support American manufacturing, we not only help the bottom line, we support the American worker, and we create more American jobs. Equally as important is our ability to support our national defense and to sustain American infrastructure with American products.

We must go headlong into the fight to defend our Nation's economic and military security. We must rebuild our ailing industries and invest in our 21st century workforce.

There is not a one-size-fits-all solution, but we know the rules of supply and demand. We must tackle the issues head-on and fight tooth and nail to preserve American manufacturing and uphold every opportunity for Americans to have good paying jobs.

We are taking steps to right this ship and return America to a place of strength in manufacturing. Four "Make It in America" bills have already been signed into law to:

Close tax loopholes that encourage companies to ship jobs overseas.

Make it cheaper for U.S. companies to get the materials they need to manufacture goods. Speed innovation by breaking the backlog of patents waiting for approval.

Unleash small business lending with \$12 billion in small business tax cuts and new tools to help American small businesses export goods and compete abroad.

The Made in America legislation has the potential to assist manufacturing businesses throughout southern West Virginia. In my congressional district, we have nearly 13,000 people employed in manufacturing at 208 facilities. In 2009, the average U.S. manufacturing worker earned \$70,666 annually, while the non-manufacturing worker earned \$57,993 annually.

A poll for the Alliance for American Manufacturing showed large majorities believe manufacturing is the most important industry for our economy and national security, and support action to revive it. Two-thirds of Democrats, Republicans and Independents reject the view that "high-tech" and "services" industries can replace manufacturing in a strong U.S. economy. And, more than 75-percent of Americans support a national manufacturing strategy to make sure that economic, tax, labor and trade policies work together to help support manufacturing in the U.S.

Although the economy and the job market are on the way to recovery, America's manufacturing continues to face challenges. A helping hand is needed to level the playing field against foreign competition.

I support H.R. 2378, The Currency Reform for Fair Trade Act, to help American manufacturers fight back when it's clear that countries like China are using unfair trade practices, like undervaluing and manipulating its currency in foreign exchange markets. This is an exploitive export subsidy used to gain an unfair advantage over U.S.-made goods in the global marketplace.

Building a future for America's next generation stands on the shoulders of all of us. We must work together as Americans to invest in our country's long term future and create high-paying jobs. "American-Made" is far more than a label it is the key to our long term economic prosperity.

RECOGNIZING THE 99TH ANNIVER-SARY OF TEN TEN DAY FOR THE PEOPLE OF TAIWAN

## HON. MADELEINE Z. BORDALLO

OF GUAM

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES Wednesday, September 29, 2010

Ms. BORDALLO. Madam Speaker, I rise today to recognize the 99th anniversary of "Ten Ten Day" for the people of Taiwan. Ten Ten Day traces its roots to the Wuchang Uprising that occurred on October 10, 1911, and that signaled the end of the Qing Dynasty and the start of a democratic movement that we continue to celebrate today.

Ten Ten Day is a celebration of the end of tyranny for the Chinese people and the birth of democracy. It is significant to all freedom loving people throughout the world.

I want to especially recognize the people of Taiwan on this most important occasion. Taiwan has much to celebrate and it is a thriving economic force in Asia, due to its visionary leadership. I met with President Ma Ying-jeou and I commend his efforts to promote trade and improve relations between Taiwan and China. Guam is home to many people of Chinese and Taiwanese ancestry and our island continues to benefit from their cultural contributions to our community and the promotion of trade and economic opportunities.

I congratulate the people of Taiwan on the 99th anniversary of Ten Ten Day. We celebrate this historic occasion with them and we honor their friendship with the American people. We wish them many years of future prosperity and we thank them for their friendship.

75TH ANNIVERSARY OF THE AMERICAN LEGION, POST 116

# HON. JOHN P. SARBANES

OF MARYLAND

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES Wednesday, September 29, 2010

Mr. SARBANES. Madam Speaker, I rise today to recognize the 75th anniversary of the American Legion, Post 116, located in my district in Reisterstown, Maryland. The American Legion is the largest wartime veterans' service organization in Maryland with 147 active Legion Posts serving virtually every community throughout the state.

The Reisterstown American Legion Post 116 was formed in 1935 by a group of 13 charter members. The original members met at each others' homes, the local Masonic Temple and the firehouse to conduct the American Legion business before finding a permanent location at the Garrison Forest School in Owings Mills. In the early fifties, the Post was able to purchase their first home on Route 140 in Reisterstown, giving members their own facility for conducting Legion business. The Post remained there until 1986 when construction of Interstate 795 forced relocation to the present site about two miles from the first Post Home. The present location houses nearly 400 members and includes a Sons of the American Legion Squadron of about 75 members, an American Legion Auxiliary of about 100 members and an active Legion Riders organization.

Over the years, the Reisterstown American Legion Post 116 family has been active in many community endeavors. Some of the Post's many community activities include giving assistance to the Reisterstown Recreation Council, awarding scholarships to students at Franklin High School, participating in the American Legion Boys State and the Auxiliary's Girls State programs, as well as taking part in the American Legion Oratorical Contest for high school students. In addition, the Post compiled a list of all known local veterans and donated this to the Baltimore County Library.

The Reisterstown American Legion Post 116 has contributed time and treasure to help many charitable organizations including, the Maryland Special Olympics, the Epilepsy Foundation, the United Cerebral Palsy Association, the Muscular Dystrophy Association, and organizations combating Multiple Sclerosis.

In 2010, the Reisterstown American Legion Post 116 was the winner of the Outstanding Newsletter Award, produced by editor and Past Post Commander Doug Lawrence. I would also like to congratulate the Post Officers for the 2010–2011 term as they celebrate the 75th Anniversary:

Commander Glenn "Thumper" Krout 1st Vice Commander Diane Hackney 2nd Vice Commander Bill Finch Adjutant Len Gmeiner, Past Post Commander

Finance Officer Maurice "Moe" Morton, Past Detachment Commander, Sons of the American Legion

Sergeant at Arms Keith Hughes, Past Post Commander

Chaplain Bill Finch
Judge Advocate Mark H. Olanoff
Service Officer Diane Hackney
Historian Keith Hughes, Past Post Commander

Madam Speaker, I strongly commend the Reisterstown American Legion Post 116 as they celebrate their 75th Anniversary on November 6, 2010.

GRANTING CONGRESSIONAL GOLD MEDAL TO JAPANESE AMERICAN BATTALION

SPEECH OF

#### HON. MICHAEL M. HONDA

OF CALIFORNIA

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES Thursday, September~23,~2010

Mr. HONDA. Madam Speaker, I rise today in support of S. 1055, a bill to grant the Congressional Gold Medal, collectively, to the 100th Infantry Battalion and the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, United States Army, in recognition of their dedicated service during World War II.

The United States will forever be indebted to the Japanese Americans soldiers of the 100th Infantry Battalion and the 442nd Regimental Combat Team, United States Army, for their bravery, valor, and dedication to the country.

Though many of their families were unjustly incarcerated in internment camps after the attack on Pearl Harbor, Japanese Americans still fought to prove their loyalty to the United States of America. More than 20,000 Japanese Americans enlisted in the U.S. Army, approximately 14,000 of whom served in the 100th Infantry Battalion and the 442nd Regimental Combat Team. The Japanese American 442nd Regimental Combat Team, including the 100th Infantry Battalion, became the